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From the President’s Desk 
    

            Dear Friends and Neighbors 
     I hope everyone had a Happy Thanksgiving and that everyone has a joyous and 
happy holiday season. 
     As this is my last president’s letter, let me start out by thanking everyone who has 
helped the last two years, especially all the board members whom without their help 
we could not have accomplished all that we did.  Also, I would like to welcome the 
incoming board and their officers.  I hope that you have as much or more fun with this 
than I did. 
     One final thought regarding the WRCA.  For this organization to work for its resi-
dents, the residents need to get involved.  If you wait for someone else or the board to 
take care of everything, then our power with the town as an organization is minimized.  
The only clout that we have comes from everyone’s involvement, not just a select few.  
So, please get involved, it will only help with your neighborhood, your property values 
and your quality of life here.  
     We still need our block reps to continue contacting new residents and submitting  
neighborhood news to our editor, Debby VonLangen.  These jobs are vital for us to 
continue providing the service that we do.  If anyone knows a new neighbor, please 
contact Lynn Getzin at 691-0573 to offer them a membership. 
    Next on the agenda is the Wine Tasting on January 29.  Anyone interested in attend-
ing, contact Jim Prentice at 691-8915.  Following that is the Snowflake Dinner Dance 
on March 5.  Any questions, please contact Carol Zaffram at 913-4980. 
     Our next meeting is Tuesday, December 14 at 7:30 at the Ellicott Creek Fire Hall.  
As always, everyone is welcome and encouraged to attend.  I hope to see you there. 
  Good luck,  

   Bob Foladare   

 

WRCA 2011 MEMBERSHIP DEADLINE IS DECEMBER 31,2010 
   There’s still time to renew your WRCA membership for 2011.  Use either of two easy 
methods – payment via personal check or on-line payment.  1)  Payment via personal check 
The 2011 WRCA Membership Invoice and an addressed return envelope were enclosed in 
the November issue of the Wind-in-the-Willows.   If you misplaced the invoice, please write 
your check for $15.00 to the Willow Ridge Civic Association and send it to WRCA, PO 
BOX 86, Amherst, NY 14226 by December 31, 2010.  2)  Payment via PayPal (secure, on-
line payment)  Go to www.wrca.info and follow the link in the center of the first page to 
your interactive, on-line, 2011 Membership Invoice.  If you are not a current PayPal sub-
scriber, once you get to the payment screen, you may sign up for free.  Membership Dues are 
$13.00 if you pay on line. Remember, no matter which payment method you choose, you 
will ensure that the monthly Wind-in-the-Willows will be delivered to your home throughout 
2011 and that 2011 WRCA Directory will be delivered to you early in the new year. 
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Wind-in- the Willows 

Addresses , phone numbers, coupons for 
food and services at the tip of your fingers! 

Find out what’s                       happening                  
in Willow Ridge! 
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WRCA MINUTES 
November 9, 2010 
 President Bob Foladare called the meeting to order at 
7:36pm.  In attendance were President Foladare, Vice 
President Ed Goetz, Treasurer Jack Baker, Board mem-
bers, Karen Tyno, John Radens, and John Valkwitch.  Ex-
cused were Secretary Pat Land and Board Members Rick 
VonLangen and Patty Daddario.  Community attendees 
included Lee Baker, Neil Cuomo, and Richard Anderson. 
Secretary’s Minutes  
A motion was made by John Radens to approve the secre-
tary minutes from the October meeting, Ed Goetz sec-
onded, board approval followed. 
Treasurer’s Report 
Jack Baker reports $90.00 income for October, with ex-
penses of $2158.00 and an ending account balance of 
$5873.00.  Ed Goetz made a motion to approve, seconded 
by John Valkwitch; board approval was unanimous.  The 
board also authorized the payment of our sponsorship dol-
lars to the Willow Ridge Boy and Girl Scout Troops.    
President’s Report 
Bob Foladare received a letter from the Amherst Bicenten-
nial Planning Committee inviting the WRCA Board to 
attend their meetings.  
Membership Report 
Jack Baker reports that the Pay Pal system for membership 
renewal on the WRCA web site will be up and running by 
the end of the month.   
Old Business 
Neil Cuomo—2011, WRCA Board of Directors nominat-
ing committee chair presented the following slate of candi-
dates for the December elections;  Officers—President Ed 
Goetz, Vice President Karen Tyno, Secretary Patty Dad-
dario, Treasurer Rick VonLangen, Board Members—Pat 
Land, Bob Foladare, Mark Hammer, Dawn Cwierley, 
George Schwab.  Bob Foladare made a motion, seconded 
by Ed Goetz to close nominations for the 2011 WRCA 
Board of Directors, board approval followed.  
 New Business 
 ~The “Monte Carlo Night” plans are moving forward.  
 ~The Second Annual Willow Ridge Wine tasting night 
has set the date of January 29, 2011 at Classics.  Tickets 
will be available after December 1.  The cost is $25/
person.  Proceeds will benefit the WRCA Scholarship 
fund and the Willow Ridge Playground fund.  Chair cou-
ple Jim and Mary Ellen Prentice promise a fun filled eve-
ning with more details soon.   
~The Snowflake Dinner Dance has been set for March 5, 
2011 at Classics; more details soon. 
 Committee Reports 
Christmas Lighting (Neil Cuomo)  - Neil has set the week-
end of December 10, 11, 12, for his committee to tour the 
neighborhood and judge the always well lit homes of Wil-
low Ridge.  He states that he expects this year’s competi-
tion to be extensive.  Gift certificates will be awarded to 
the winning homes.   
 
 

Thank you to Amherst Town Board Member Richard “Jay” 
Anderson who attended the meeting.  He shows a genuine inter-
est in our association, and provided answers on a wide range of 
issues. 
 

Adjournment 
With no further items on the agenda, a motion was made by Ed 
Goetz and seconded by John Valkwitch to adjourn at 8:06pm.  
The next meeting is December 14, 2010 at the Ellicott Creek 
Fire Hall at 7:30pm; all Willow Ridge residents are welcome. 
Respectfully submitted from notes by Karen Tyno, 
Secretary Pat Land  

CUB SCOUT PACK 173 HOLIDAY CARD DELIVERY 
As a community service for Willow Ridge, Cub Scout 
Pack 173 will be delivering holiday cards throughout the 
community.  Drop off your cards into the collection bin 
that will be located at 590 Kaymar Drive.  The bin will 
be available from Friday, November 26 up until 5pm 
Thursday, December 9.  All cards will be delivered by 
Sunday, December 19.  Please make sure your cards are 
clearly labeled with the recipients name and street address.  
For the safety of our scouts, we will only deliver to resi-
dential homes within Willow Ridge.  We regret that we 
cannot deliver to apartments, condos, the elder care facil-
ity or Ellicott Creek Drive North.    

Willow Ridge Civic AssociationWillow Ridge Civic Association  
Amherst, NYAmherst, NY  

Presents a fundraiser   

“Wine Tasting Night” 
Hosted by Mark Butler’s Sheridan Plaza Liquors 

Saturday January 29th, 2011 
7pm-10pm - At Classics V 

$25 per person – includes wine tasting and appetizers 
Make checks payable to:  

Willow Ridge Civic Association 
Proceeds benefit WRCA and the 
Willow Ridge Playground Fund 

For Reservations, payment and mailing info contact: 
Jim/Mary Ellen Prentice  691-8915 
Pat/Kathy Land   691-4613 
Ed/Debbie Goetz   691-7079 

***Availability is limited*** 
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Classified  Advertisements 
Classified is a service provided for the use of  Willow Ridge 
Civic Association members free of charge.  Please print or type 
your ad on a full-sized sheet of paper.  Sign your ad (not the 
envelope) and include your address and phone number.  Clas-

sified is not to be used for business purposes.   Deliver to 221 
N. Brier and place in porch box, or email to wiwedi-
tor@gmail.com.    
For Sale: 
Collectibles:  Disney Music Boxes, absolutely new condition w/
boxes, $15.-$20. ea.  796-9449 
Exercise Equipment:  G&G Fitness 9400 HRT Vision Fitness, 
paid $1500, 2004; make reasonable offer.  Mat available.  564-
0772 
Furniture:  Swivel rocker, $20.  796-9449 
Furniture:  Corner Hutch—med oak (can email photo) $175. 695-
4977 
Household:  Silk plants, $5.ea; heated towel rack, $15.; locking 
commercial file cabinet w/one file drawer and one small drawer, 
$25.  796-9449 
Sports & Leisure:  Golf Cart, $5.  796-9449  
Sports & Leisure:  Electronic Dartboard—Sportscraft light wood 
cabinet opens to a great board.  Features digital scoreboard and 
many games/levels, $25.00;  Fish Aquarium set, everything you 
need for starting up a pet fish home.  10 gallon tank, water filter, 
filter refills, fish toys/food/net & more.  $25.  983-7563  
Sports & Leisure:  Franklin 30” street hockey goalie leg pads, 
good condition, $30. or b/o   691-9062 
Sports & Leisure:  Youth Amherst Hockey Jacket, XL, snap front 
black wool jacket with leather sleeves, ribbed at waist and wrists.  
Original price $110.  gently worn one year, asking $40.  call How-
ard or JoAnn @ 564-3007 
For Rent:  Condo—The Native Sun Resort in Lauderdale by the 
Sea, Florida.  One bedroom.  2 baths, sleeps up to 6, full kitchen, 
patio, maid service.  On the beach, heated pool, sauna, Jacuzzi, gas 
grills, laundry, singles tennis court, putting green, shuffleboard on 
site.  March 26—April 2, 2011 and April 16—23, 2011.  Will rent 
one week or two.  $1000.00 per week.  To view property visit 
www.nativesunresort.com.  For questions or to rent call 691-9197.  
Offering Services: 
Hair & Makeup:  for holidays/weddings. Certified makeup artist, 
reasonable, call Kristi @ 578-2195 
Handyman:  no job too big or too small, 20 years experience, 
reasonable, call Jay @ 393-7920 
Tutor:  Math, science & social studies, middle school to college 
level, experienced, will come to your home,  call Jeff @ 691-9339 

Joseph R. 
Battaglia  
Licensed Real Estate Professional 

voice-mail: (716)743-
5610  
e-mail: 
 JoeHasHome4u@aol.com  

“Willow Ridge’s Hardest 

Working Realtor” 
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WILLOW RIDGE COMMUNITY DIRECTORY FOR THE YEAR 2011 
 

    It is time to begin putting the Willow Ridge Community Directory together again and you are invited to place an adver-
tisement in the 2011 edition.  Our directory will carry your advertising message into the homes of the community you 
serve in a handy 5 1/2 x 8 1/2   booklet that is kept, read, and used for a full year by our Willow Ridge residents. 
    The directory (published in February of each year) lists the names, addresses and telephone numbers of more than 1,200 
families who live in the Willow Ridge area.  Residents rely on it to contact neighbors and committees and to locate local 
goods and services.  The directory is especially useful to those who are just moving into the area. 
    Prices are based on “camera-ready” copy (clear, black and white copies of a previous ad or one from another publication 
the same size as the one you wish to place in our directory.  Typesetting will be extra.   Minor changes are free.  You may 
obtain quotes or help in setting up your ad by calling the Directory Chairperson.   Full page ads are $150.00, half pages are 
$85.00, and  quarter pages are $55.00. 
    Ads that are purchased and paid by November 20, 2010 will receive a 5 % discount.  Ads will be placed in the directory 
in the order of receipt from front to back. 
    Many advertisers find our coupons to be helpful in generating business.  We offer a coupon free of charge with any half 
or full page ad.  (Quarter page advertisers can place a coupon in the directory for a $4.00 fee).  By offering a discount or 
special price for your goods or services, you draw attention to your advertisement.  Coupons appear in a special tear-out 
section while your paid advertisement remains in the directory throughout the year. 
    If anyone is interested in placing an ad in our 2011 Willow Ridge Directory,  please complete the following contract and 
mail it or drop it off to me along with your ad at 80 Sweetwood Drive North.  I will be accepting ads until Jan. 15, 2011. 
Thank you, 
Jane Sieman, Directory Editor 
Telephone: 564-0913 / 870-3412 
wnyo80@verizon.net 
 

ADVERTISING REQUEST FOR THE WILLOW RIDGE COMMUNITY DIRECTORY YEAR 2011 
 
Name of Company_____________________________________________________________________ 
 
Point of Contact & Phone_______________________________________________________________ 
 
Address______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 _______________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Email Address_________________________________________________________________________ 
 
We would like to purchase the following: 
 
Inside front cover (first choice to last advertiser) $200.00   _________ 
Inside back cover (first choice to last advertiser) $200.00   _________ 
Back cover (first choice to last advertiser)  $250.00   _________ 
Full Page (V-7.5” x H-4.5”)    $150.00   _________ 
1/2 Page (V-3.7” x H-4.5”)    $ 85.00    _________ 
1/4 Page (V-3.7” x H-1.5”) or (V-1.75” x H-4.5”) $ 55.00    _________ 
 
Discount:  paid in advance by November 20, 2010      -5%     __________ 
Total Enclosed          $_________  
 
(Deadline January 15, 2011—Money & Ad due by January 15, 2011) 
 
Make checks payable to Willow Ridge Civic Association and mail to:   
  Jane Sieman, Directory Editor, 80 Sweetwood Drive North, Amherst, NY  14228 
 
Please note:  coupons are free with 1/2 or full page ad; $4.00 with 1/4 page ad. 
COUPON TEXT: 
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To Submit Articles   
for the Wind-in-the-
Willows, submit to  
wiweditor@gmail.com 
and be sure to put witw 
in the subject box; or 
place signed articles in 
porch box at 221 North 
Brier Road.  The dead-
lines for each month 
are located in the left 
margin on the front 
page of the newsletter.  

 
GREAT  

HOMEOWNERS 
INSURANCE 

RATES. 
Call Jim McCormick for a 

Competitive Quote 
Walsh Duffield & M 

Insurance 
362-7317 

 
HOMEOWNERS/ 

AUTO/COMMERCIAL 
LIFE/LONG TERM CARE 

  
To feel & function better…think Physical Therapy! ...think Buffalo Rehab 

Group! 
  

Did you know? … 
  

- BRG has been proud to serve greater Buffalo for 20 years ( PT owned & oper-

ated) 
  

  
- you have the choice to select  your physical therapy provider (no prescription 

necessary in most cases). 
  

- BRG accepts most insurances (please call for details) 

- Now offering mechanical decompression for 

lower back pain/ leg pain (covered by insurance) 

Buffalo Rehab Group 

Physical Therapy, P.C. 
 “Rehab with Results” 

350 Greenhaven Terrace, Tonawanda      213-0772 
  

Willow Ridge Garden Club Meeting 

December 1, 6pm 
Holiday Party @ Holiday Inn on  

Niagara Falls Blvd. 
Program: Uniquely wrapped gifts 

headed by Doris Mohr.  Members & 
guests welcome.   

Contact Joan Robinson, 691-8397  
for questions.  There will be no 

 meeting in January. 

Pick up plants on Friday, Dec. 3 at 
4280-F Chestnut Ridge Rd.  If you 
are unable to pick up your order by 
3pm, please make arrange-
ments for someone else to 
do so.  Thank you for your 
support! 

CANS FOR CUBS 2011 
Cub Scout Pack 173 will be holding our 
annual pop can/bottle collection drive on 
Sunday, January 2, 2011 from 10am-1pm.  
Money earned from the returns will be 
donated to a charitable organization to be 
determined at a later date.  On Sunday, 
January 2, please leave your NY stamped 
returnable cans & bottles in a plastic bag 
on your front porch or driveway.  They 
will be retrieved from 10am—1pm.  Or 
deliver them to 27 Jonathan Pl. or cal 691-
8713 for pick up.  Only NY stamped pop/
beer cans/bottles. No wine/liquor bottles.  
Last year’s drive enabled us to donate 
$400. to the WR Playground Fund & $400. 
to the North Tonawanda Red Jackets.    

Willow Ridge Garden Club 

Poinsettia Pickup Reminder 

Conquer Chiari Walk Across America Update… 
The Conquer Chiari walk that took place this past September 
at Ellicott Creek Park was a great success!  
We had over 200 walkers and raised over 
$20,000 for research our first year!  Thanks 
to all those that came out to show their sup-
port!  Hoping for an even larger turn next 
year!  



2011 WILLOW RIDGE DIRECTORY COVER CONTEST 

 
NAME________________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
ADDRESS_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
TELEPHONE_________________________________________AGE______________________________________ 
RULES: 
All Willow Ridge Civic Association members between the ages of 9-15 are eligible. 
All entries must have this form enclosed with the drawing– DO NOT STAPLE...NO NAMES ON DRAWING PLEASE. 
PLEASE DO NOT WRITE ANYTHING on drawing  (this includes the year or WRCA Directory.) Only drawings without writing will 
be accepted. 
Drawing must be hand drawn—(not a computer image) and in color. 
Drawing must be on paper the size of the directory (vertical 8.5” x horizontal 5”) to avoid distortion when producing actual cover. (NO 
NAMES ON DRAWING PLEASE). 
All drawings MUST contain at least one (1) willow tree to represent Willow Ridge. 
JUDGING/WINNERS 
Winning entries will be judged on originality, creativity and community spirit. 
When entries are received the entry form and drawing will receive corresponding numbers for judging purposes only. 
There will be 3 winners (1st, 2nd, 3rd place)  These will be published in the March issue of the WITW. 
A winner from those 3 will be chosen to receive a $50.00 Walmart gift card and their drawing in full color on the directory cover for 
2011 with his/her name appearing in the directory.  2nd & 3rd places will receive a $25.00 Walmart gift card along with their own 
complimentary copy of the directory with their drawings on the cover.  
Judging will be done by three people associated with our community (yet to be determined). 
SUBMISSION/DEADLINE   Entry forms and drawings can be dropped off in the box in front of 80 Sweetwood North Drive. Dead-

line for submission is December 31, 2010.  HAVE FUN AND GOOD LUCK!! 

Neighborhood 
  News 
  

Sympathy 
     Friends and neighbors on Rumson Road extend their sincere sympathy to Linda 
Steinborn on the passing of her husband, Jim.  Being avid gardeners, both Jim and 
Linda could be seen outdoors all summer tending to their yard.  Jim always had a 
smile and conversation to share.   He will be missed by all.  Our thoughts and 
prayers are with you and your family, Linda.  
     Friends and neighbors of Mike and Rosemarie Laible on 366 Willow Green, ex-
tend deepest sympathy to them and their families for their double loss.  On October 
31, Mike’s father, James Laible, passed away in Beechwood Continuing Care.  He 
had celebrated his 100th birthday three months earlier and had lived a happy, full 
life.  Two weeks later, Rosemarie lost her father, Louis Acquisto.  Although he had 
been failing this was very unexpected.  Louis was also the brother of Lena Aquisto 
on Willow Green Drive.  Please know you are all in our thoughts and prayers; may 
the many wonderful memories of these two men bring comfort and peace to you and 
all your family members. 

Farewell  
Friends and neighbors on North Brier Road bid adieu to Frank (Jr.) and Pat Gengo 
who recently moved to Clarence Center from their long time home at 189 North 
Brier Road.  They have been wonderful neighbors for 25 years and their 3 children, 
Frank III, Chris and Josie grew up with us. Frank III and his family reside on Wil-
low Green Dr.  We all wish Frank & Pat well and they will be missed. 

Welcome 
     Neighbors on Willow Green Drive are very pleased to welcome Sandra 
Erickson to #360.  Sandy actually closed on her home the end of August but 
spent several months updating, remodeling and painting before moving in. 
She has been renting for two years after a very fast sale of her East Amherst 
home and is so happy to find the perfect house for her and her two black  
 

Neighborhood News Continued On Page 7 
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 Neighborhood News Continued 
 “rescue cats.”  Sandy has a married son in Tonawanda and is 
secretary for Delta Sonic offices at Delaware and North.  We 
are pleased to have Sandy join our Willow Ridge Civic Asso-
ciation and we wish her every happiness here in our commu-
nity.   
     The neighbors on Westcliffe Dr. wish to give a belated wel-
come to the Fullers who moved from New Hyde Park, NY to 
67 Westcliffe Dr in June of this past summer. Brian is a retired 
police officer from the  New York Police Dept. and also retired 
from the U.S. Navy with six years active duty and 20 years as a 
reserve.  Brian’s wife, Rose is a nurse and they have 3 wonder-
ful children:  Mark, 15; Michelle, 5 and Christina, 3.  We hope 
they enjoy their new life and home in Willow Ridge.   
     Over the summer, 2 new families moved onto N. Brier.  
Kirk and Dawn Rydziznski moved into 114 N. Brier with their 
children, Paul, 6; and Alexis, 5.  Kirk works for Installs and 
Dawn works for the YWCA.  Dawn from Kenmore, and Kirk  
from Orchard Park were married this summer.  Steve and Lori 
Waite moved into 135 N. Brier with their children Stephen, 5; 
and Abigail, 3.  Steve works for Sysco Foods and Lori works 
for Vannez Insurance.  They moved to Willow Ridge from the 
Town of Tonawanda.  We welcome them and wish both fami-
lies much happiness in their new homes.   
Congratulations 
Congratulations to Scott, Wendy, and proud big sister Madison Reed 
of Willow Ridge Dr. on their new addition to the family.  Landon 
Jacob Reed was born on November 2 at 7:16am at 7lbs., 15oz.  
Mommy and baby are doing fine. 
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The Snowflake 

Dinner Dance is on 

the horizon! 

March 5th 2011 

An evening out... 

Enjoy some time 

with friends and 

neighbors ! 

 

Saturday, December 18 

Beginning at 4 pm 

Sponsored by  
the Ellicott Creek 

Vol. Fire Co. 

It’s time once again for our annual Santa run and food drive.  Each year 
your kind and generous donations allow us to provide needed food sup-
plies for our local food pantries.  Last year you out did yourselves in 
donating over 2000 lbs. of food.  Starting at 4pm firefighters accompa-
nied by Santa Claus will be coming around the community to greet the 
children and collect your donations.  If you are not going to be home, 
please leave your donation in a well-lighted location so firefighters can 
see it.  As always if you wish you can drop off your donation at the fire 
station at 45 South Ellicott Creek Rd. beginning at 4pm. 

 
Thank you again for supporting 
this important project!  And 
from all the members of the Elli-
cott Creek Volunteer Fire Com-
pany, we wish you a happy, 
safe and healthy holiday season. 


